Kurnell Community Update, 13 August 2022
AMPOL

Dear Kurnell Community,

Please find below our latest Community Newsletter providing updates on Ampol Kurnell Terminal
operations.

Community Working Groups
The Community Working Groups (CWGs) remain an important platform to engage with local
stakeholders and address concerns following the incident on 7 April.

The CWGs are being implemented by independent facilitators WSP, who have established the
working parameters and membership to the groups is now closed. However, if you wish to attend
as an observer, please contact the Chair via the CWG Secretariat email ampolcwg@wsp.com at
least 24 hours in advance of the next meeting.

Information and discussion from the recent CWGs included:

e Remediation, operation and monitoring (next meeting — Tuesday 6 September, 6:30pm)
Addressing previously raised questions and providing information on Kurnell Terminal operations.

e Community & Brand Kurnell (next meeting - Wednesday 7 September, 6:30pm)
Identifying opportunities for community investment and projects to enhance amenity in Kurnell.

o Emergency Management (next meeting — Tuesday 13 September, 6:30pm)

Understanding the roles and responsibilities of Ampol and emergency services, along with
discussing the implementation of a dedicated communication tool to enable Ampol to directly
notify residents of an emergency incident at the Kurnell Terminal.

Once finalised and approved, minutes from the CWGS will be made available on the Ampol
website - https://www.ampol.com.au/about-ampol/news-and-media/kurnell-update

Weather Monitoring
Ampol continues to closely monitor weather forecasts and patterns to identify systems that may
converge on the Kurnell Terminal.

When required, Ampol will stand up a designated team of operational specialists, Kurnell Terminal
management and liagise closely with emergency services. The response will also include
communicating to the community and local stakeholders to ensure they are well informed.

The increased level of preparedness reinforces our ongoing commitment to operational excellence
and being engaged stakeholder of the Kurnell community.
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Community Engagement Member
Ampol is pleased to announce the recent appointment of
Daniel Scully as Community Engagement Manager.

Daniel is a Kurnell resident and a proactive member of
several community groups and organisations. He is
passionate about working closely with residents and local
stakeholders to drive positive outcomes for Kurnell and
Ampol.

Wharf Drain Monitoring Program
The EPA and Ampol have agreed on a Pollution Reduction Program (PRP) as a response to
observed odours at the stormwater drain at the Ampol wharf.

The PRP requires a period of routine monitoring of water being discharged from the stormwater
drain to identify if any remnants of fuel related products from the Ampol premises are entering,
and ultimately being released from the drain.

The monitoring program developed by Ampol / WSP and reviewed by the EPA to address the
requirements of the RPR, which will soon be made available on the Ampol website.

Questions and feedback
If you have any feedback or questions, please contact our community relations team on:

Phone: 1800 719 669 (available 24/7) INDEPENDENT HUMAN HEALTH RISK ADVICE
Email: community@ampol.com.au FOR THE COMMUNITY

Ampol has appointed EnRiskS, human health
Regards, risk specialists to support the community by
providing independent human health risk advice.

2R \CK‘/ If you have any queries or concerns about health
k&“\&& L/ risks related to the wastewater overflow
incident on 7 April 2022 and subsequent soil or
water sampling, please contact Dr Jackie

David Peninton Wright or Therese Manning from EnRiskS on

Ampol Kurnell Terminal 0474 654 144 (during business hours).
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